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Olympic Chapter No.539

National Sojourners

And

                Marvin Shields Camp of Heroes of '76

Edwin C. Marion                                                                                                                                                                 P.O. Box 364

Secretary-Treasurer                                                                                                                                            Forks, WA 98331-03654

edwin028@centurytel.net                             http//wwwtelbyte.com/masons/sojourn/                                                      (360) 374-6777

Wednesday 

September 23, 2009

                                               MIMUTES OF MEETING

Brother Paul Carmean, Heroes Commander, was asked to do the “Toast to the Flag”.  Br. Paul did the Toast then asked us to join him in the Pledge of Allegiance. As usual Paul did a great job.

President Mike Moug opened the meeting according to the order of Ceremonies page 3.  There were 13 in attendance.

I hate to say this but I didn't make the meeting.  For some reason, my wife and I both had it in our minds that this was going to be an evening meeting.  So, as we were about to leave to do our usual shopping before the evening meeting, (can't go to Sequim without going to Costco and other businesses) when the phone rang.  It was Darel Maxfield, who I knew was putting in his hay, (Darel is a farmer type.)  He informed me that he had gotten a call from Bud Porter asking him to check on us. a

Well, Darel informed me that we were late for the meeting.  I told him what happened then called Bud at the restaurant.  After I explained everything to Bud, he told me they would take notes for me, and that I could pay my fine for missing the meeting without permission at our next meeting.  I guess you know my wife and I continued with our plans to do our shopping. Sorry about that.

I was going to give a report on our trip to PacBeach, so I will give it here and now.

As it always happens, there were more of our camp there than any other camp.  There was 9 of us.  We started off by doing the “Build the Flag” followed by the Historical Flag program.  All was very well received.  On Saturday morning we were informed that we had the only candidate, so we would be doing the degree.  Our candidate was Donald Williams, Master of Sequim Lodge #213.  All went well with the degree, just a few trips to the Delaware were required to get the proper information from our candidate, but he came through, which we knew he would.  So, Donald Williams is now our newest member of our team.  Hope you can get a uniform and join our “Build the Flag Team”.

We put two flags to the fames, then some of the other camps had a few flags to put to the flames.

Our camp has been asked to be the stand by camp for the 2010 Encampment.  We will be there and ready to do anything that we can to assist.

At our Degree, I noticed the National Commander setting with Stan Miller, Past National Commander.  It was suggested to me to give Stan a petition for membership in our Chapter beings as he attends so many of our meetings.   Well, I thought that I would also ask our National Commander to be a member also.  Well, to make a long story short, the National Commander did become a member of our Chapter.  Welcome aboard Pedro Arroyo, National Commander.

Bud and Sue Porter did their raffle and put 45 more  dollars into our treasury.  Thanks Bud and Sue.

President Mike closed our meeting according to the Orders Ceremonies , page 8.

________________________________________________________________________

                                  HERE IS A LIST OF YOUR OFFICERS FOR 2009

           OLYMPIC CHAPTER                                MARVIN G. SHIELDS CAMP

President---VWB Morris E. 'Mike” Moug     Commander---Paul J. Carmean

360-385-4907    mecom@olypen.com            360-928-3358   pjcarmean@q.com
1st Vice President—Br Paul J. Carmean          Chief of Staff—VWB Darel E. Maxfield Sr

360-928-3358  pjcarmean@q.com                  360-374-9330    maynard@olynet.com
2nd Vice President-Dr. John R. Richardson .  A/C of Staff—C. Earl 'Gunny” Riggs

360-385-3117  djohnone@cablespeed.com      360-380-4944   jarhead1949@netzero.com
3rd Vice President--- Joe G. Anticevich         Off. Of Day---Robert K. Clubb

360-452-4843    aen@olypen.com                 360-765-3419   robewrtclubb@hotmall.com
Chaplain—Fredrick W. Johnson                     Chaplain—Fredrick W. Johnson

360-385-3130   fjohnson_30@q.com              360-385-3130  fjoihnson_30@q.com
Secretary—Edwin C. “Ed” Marion                  Adjutant---Edwin C. “Ed” Marion

360-374-6777  Edwin028@centurytel.net       360-374-6777  Edwin028@centurytel.net
                                                SICKNESS and DISTRESS 

I am pleased to report that both Mike Moug and Bud Porter are out of the hospital and on the recovery road.   Good to see you two up and moving among us.    

                                                  BIRTHDAYS

First of all lets look at the birthdays for September as I forgot them the last time.  Seems I am lucky if I remember my own name anymore.

                                Clarence Johnson 5/34

                                Morris “Mike” Moug 6/23

                                Eric Anticevich   21/82

                                Donald Patrick  23/34

                                Fred Johnson  29/30

(The first number is their day of the month they were born, the second number is the year.)

Now for our October members.  We only have one this time.

                                Steve Seteroff 6/37

           HAPPY BRITHDAY GUY'S!!!  MAY YOU HAVE MANY MORE.

                                                     WISH LIST

This is something new.  I will be listing things here that same of the brothers and myself have suggested.

1. An awards chairman, suggested by David MacNeill.  You suggested it Dave

                             so how about you being the chairman?

2. An enclosed trailer for hauling our Build the  Flag equipment and stuff that I 

          have trouble hauling with my pickup truck..

3. Brothers that would take charge of some of our equipment, and bring it to any

          meeting or program where we are going to need it.  There is Traveling

          Bar equipment, lots of it, Build the Flag, and Historical Flag. Much

          more. 

 _______________________________________________________________________

                                     INSTALLATION OF LODGE OFFICERS

                   Here is a list of Lodges in District 11 and their installation dates.

                         Mt. Olympus Lodge No. 298, October 31, 2009 2 pm.

                        Quilcene-Jefferson Lodge No. 107, November 7, 2009  2pm

                        Sequim Lodge No. 213, 7:30 pm

                        Port Angeles Lodge No. 69 2pm.

                        Port Townsend No. 6 7:00pm

_______________________________________________________________________                                                

